A GUIDE TO IDENTIFYING STEAM LOCOMOTIVE PHOTOGRAPHS
A good portion of locomotive prints come to the collector unidentified as to location or date. Here are some guidelines that may help to determine a time period. You are on your own as to location.
The B&M locomotives carried names on the cab panels until about 1892 at which time they were removed and replaced with the engine number in rather small gold figures. The legend "Boston & Maine" was on the tender sides in gold as well, with the engine number in gold on the tender rear. 
Sometime in 1904 large white numbers appear on the tender sides and small "Boston & Maine" on the cabs, also in white. This style lasts through the 1911 renumbering until about 1927. From the period 1904-1927, the number was also found on the side of the sand box or steam dome.
In 1927 white numbers, a bit smaller, appear on the cab sides. A square herald is now on the tender, although for a time freight locomotives do not have this feature. Also a few machines have very small numbers on the cab which are soon replaced by the larger ones. The locomotive number also appears on the rear of the tender in various sized numerals. 
"Speed" lettering style starts about 1940 for 3696-99, 3700s and 4100s only.
Division Markings and Classification Markings - small letters and numbers above and below the "Boston & Maine" on the cab - appear about mid 1913.
Slotted couplers on pilots appear about 1900 with the advent of the Janney Coupler and disappear about 1912. 
The square oil headlights start to depart the scene as early as 1896, but some still linger as late as 1911. Small oil headlights (B&M and MEC) introduced about June 1897. Acetylene headlights and the tanks on the pilot deck appear about 1912 and disappear shortly after WW I when electric headlights start being applied. 
There will be, by necessity, some confusion with pre- and post-1911 numbers, particularly where duplicate numbers of the same class of engine exist. For example, both a pre- and post-1911 G-l0 No.205 exist, and unless some other guideline exists, it would be impossible to distinguish between them based on the number alone. It is hoped that the above data may serve to help in that direction, however.
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